
FINANCIAL SERVICES

2009/10 Final Accounts Process

Work is continuing on the production of both the revenue and capital outturn reports, which will be considered by the Executive on 4th June and by Council on 29th June. The Statement of Accounts are also being prepared which will be scrutinised by the Audit Committee on 22nd June and will be formally approved by Council on 29th June, thus meeting the statutory deadline of 30th  June. The Audit Commission are scheduled to commence the audit of the accounts in early July.

Use of Resources

The 2009/10 self assessment has been submitted to the Auditors in line with the tighter deadlines introduced last year. The Audit Commission will then assess the Council’s performance against the Key Lines of Enquiry.

Revenues and Benefits Services

Council Tax collection, measured against targets as set out in the Service Plan, finished above target for 2009/10. The in year collection rate is 97.6%.  This represents an increase of 0.3% compared to 2008/09 and is the best performance ever achieved.  Business Rate collection was down throughout the year on the monthly target but expected in taking account of the current economic recession. The in year collection rate is 97.9% representing a reduction of 0.4% compared to 2008/09.  It should be noted that nationally authorities are reporting a reduction in NNDR collection performance.

Benefit performance measures have been completely revamped by the Department of Works and Pensions under their ‘Right time Right Benefit’ initiative.

Under the ‘right time’ indicator the Council is assessing claims and changes in circumstance at a cumulative average over the year of 9.77 days against a target of 13. This is a small improvement on last year’s average of 9.78.

Under the ‘right benefit’ indicator 32187 reductions/increases in benefit have been identified and processed since 1st April 2009: well above DWP targets.

Working age (not disabled) benefits caseload is increasing at approximately 35 per month and has increased by 12% from 3482 to 3897 in the period April 2009 to April 2010.  The total Working age benefits caseload for the same period has increased by 9.5% from 4581 to 5023.  The overall increase in benefit claimants in this period is approx 44 per month. 

The North West Cumbria Revenues and Benefits Shared Services partnership, between Allerdale, Carlisle and Copeland, continues to move forward.  Reg Bascombe took up the post of Partnership Manager on 1st March 2010 and is managing the implementation of the partnership project plan.  Some aspects of the partnership began, informally, on 1st April 2010 and it is anticipated that the governance documents will be signed before the formal transfer of staff, to Carlisle City Council (as employing authority), on 1st June 2010.  Discussions are ongoing with staff representatives and the Trade Unions to incorporate staff into the new structure.  Full partnership working is unlikely to commence until the beginning of October.

Under ‘Recession Planning’ the Unit is looking at the resource implications of the expected 50% increase in benefit claims from working age residents and how to mitigate the effect on service provision although trends to date suggest the increase will be nearer 15%.  The Council received £113,000 in ‘ring fenced’ DWP grant for 2009/10 and will receive an additional £37,000 in 2010/11 to meet the costs of any additional temporary resources to administer the increased number of claims.  However, the Benefits Subsidy Administration Grant has been reduced by 5% and this represents a continuous four year reduction in the amount of allocated grant on top of a freeze on inflationary increases.

AUDIT SERVICES

The last meeting of the Audit Committee was held on 9th April 2010.

The Committee received a report from the District Auditor summarising the findings arising from the certification of Grant Claims for 2008/09.Some minor problems had been apparent in the certification process and key areas for improvement were identified. An action plan has subsequently been agreed by Council officers including more robust internal quality assurance arrangements which would facilitate improvement and also serve to reduce Audit Commission fees.

The Audit Committee’s Annual Report which summarised the work undertaken by the Audit Committee during the current municipal was agreed subject to inclusion of the details of the details of the April 2010 and referred to full Council for information.

The Acting Head of Audit submitted details of the updated Strategic Audit plan and the proposed Audit Plan for 2010/11. Following member queries and discussions over methodology and coverage issues, it was agreed that the report be submitted for Council approval      

The Committee received an Audit Services Progress report identifying the work carried out by the audit team since the last Audit Committee meeting held on 15th January 2010. Reference was made to various final reports, follow up issues and some ongoing issues. The report was noted.  

The Committee was informed that since the last meeting, both Copeland Borough Council and Cumbria County Council had now also joined the City Council in terms of approving the formulation of audit shared arrangements between the three Authorities.

Councillor J Mallinson

Finance Portfolio Holder
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